
  
 

 

 
 

   

  

 

May 3, 2023 

Dear Parents/Guardians/Caregivers and Community Members:  

This letter is to update you about the Program Area Review involving Avondale Public 
School, Avondale Elementary Alternative School, Bayview Middle School, Crestview 
Public School, Elkhorn Public School, Finch Public School, Hollywood Public School, 
McKee Public School, and Woodbine Middle School. 

The purpose of the review was to address enrolment pressures at the Avondale Public 
School site. 

On April 26, 2023, the Board of Trustees decided that: 

a) Avondale Elementary Alternative School be relocated to Bayview Middle School 
effective September 1, 2024; 

b) A boundary change be implemented to return redirected residential developments 
to Bayview Middle School from Woodbine Middle School effective September 1, 
2024; 

c) Students who reside at the addresses impacted by the boundary change described 
above in b) and who attend Crestview Public School or Woodbine Middle School as 
of the end of the 2023-24 school year, be allowed to attend Woodbine Middle 
School until they graduate; and 

d) Siblings of students described above in c) be allowed to attend Woodbine Middle 
School provided their older sibling is attending Woodbine Middle School at the time 
that they enter the school. 

For your reference, the boundary change referenced above in b) is shown on the map 
on page 3 of this letter. 

The next step is to form an implementation team consisting of Superintendents, 
Principals, teachers and parent representatives from Avondale Elementary Alternative 
School and Bayview Middle School to implement the relocation of the alternative school 
into Bayview Middle School for September 2024. 

We would like to thank all the parents/guardians/caregivers and community members 
who dedicated their valuable time to participate in the consultation process. 
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Please do not hesitate to contact your school principal if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Domenic Giorgi Marwa Hamid Kurt McIntosh  
Superintendent of Education, Superintendent of Education, Superintendent of Education, 
Learning Network 12 Learning Network 8 Learning Network 11 

Cc. Weidong Pei, Trustee Ward 12 
Cc. James Li, Trustee Ward 13 

English This document contains important information. Please take it to someone who can read English 
or to your School Office so that they can arrange for an interpreter or translation. 

French Le présent document contient des renseignements importants. Veuillez le montrer à une 
personne qui comprend l’anglais écrit ou au bureau de votre école qui prendra les dispositions 
requises pour engager un interprète ou un traducteur. 

Simplified 
Chinese 

Farsi 

Korean 
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